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PO Box 340, Marden, SA, 5070 Phone: 0493 281 503   
President – Keith Payne  Secretary – Wendy Gaborit 
Email: stpeters@rotaryclub.org.au 
Website: https://rotarystpeters.org.au/  
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/StPetersRotary/  
 

Weekly Meetings - The Rotary Club of St Peters meets on Tuesdays at 6:00 PM 
at the Kensington Hotel, 23 Regent St., Kensington, S.A.  5068. Visitors are welcome. 

 
Coming Events 

 
Next Club Meeting is on Tuesday 23 November at 6:00 pm at the Kensington Hotel. 

Program – Partners Night - DG Visit 

 
Future Meetings 

 
Date Venue Speaker/Program Organisation 

23 November Kensington Hotel DG Jeff Neale District 9510 

27 November The Shed Polio Ute NPStP 

30 November Kensington Hotel Stuart Pope NP&StP Council 

 
Report of Club Assembly - Meeting 3203 held on Tuesday 16 November 2021 at the Kensington Hotel 

Sergeant Keith Shaw called the meeting to order and Bill Winslow gave the invocation and proposed the toasts. 
 
President Keith welcomed visitor Paul Holton and Rotarians and praised Rotarians for their fine work this year.  
 
 
 
 
He said he felt the Club to be working smoothly with 
Fundraising and projects.  
 
Of particular note was the very successful Design and 
Creativity Awards last week (seen right) attended by 80 
Parents, School staff and Rotarians. 
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President’s Remarks 
 

▪ Board Meeting tonight 16 November 
▪ District Governor Visit 23 November  

Partner’s Night – List circulating - please notify the Club of your attendance 
Board reminder to be present at 4:45 for 5:00pm 

 
▪ Induction of new member next week 

 
▪ The Probus Club of St Peters visited the Shed last Friday (please see P9) 

 

 
 

Club Assembly  
 
Introduction chaired by President Elect Pam Vaughton 
 

• Keith Shaw - Attendance, Catering and Almoner  

Reported all going well 

• John Bested – Sergeant – asked any sergeants unable to fulfil 
a duty to enlist a replacement if possible 

• Dennis Henschke – Historian - no issues to report 

• Jim Owler – Gumtree Sales - has just taken over Gumtree 
sales with enthusiasm 

• Pam Vaughton – thanked members for Bulletin content 

• Fellowship – members are planning the Christmas Party 

• Arthur Manser - Rotary Foundation and Program – Centurion donations are due – some members have 
taken advantage of Direct Debit.  

Also Earlybird Conference Registrations are now open – we have a large number attending the Barossa 
Valley from our Club – 1-3 April 2022-  

Please see Arthur for accommodation details 

• Keith Payne – Webmaster – constantly updates information on the Website including the recent Club Photo 

 
 
Apologies 
Sue Bardy, Greg Rogers, Peter Hewitt, Tony Camporeale, George Dimitriadis, John Seeliger 
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Club Assembly  

 
President’s Report – Keith Payne 
Club Service and Admin Committee 
 
ClubRunner bulletin email database updated 
Club documents are being stored in Club Runner 
Website – added Club group photo and shed list of  
items wanted and not wanted for sale 
Facebook pages regularly updated 
Club bulletin - excellent production 
Club Calendar continually updated 
Interesting guest speaker Bob Moffatt 
Organised Zooming of meetings 
Initiated contact with the Rotary Club of Epping, NSW 
District Conference promoted –  
a good attendance anticipated 
GO SEEK – Volunteers website investigated 

Strategic Plan updated 
Club Citation - Goals circulated for discussion 
Rotary Foundation continually supported 
Risk Management assessment of shed being carried out 
Updated insurance values 
Polio ute visits organised 
Walk for Mental Health – several members participated 
Club equipment at The Kensi rationalised 
Purchased pens with club logo for presenting to guest 
speakers 
Treasurer John Reynolds continues  
his good work behind the scenes 
 

 
Community Service 
 
Award for Music for Dementia Project 
Significant Shelterbox donation 
 
International Service 
 
Birthing kits 
RAWCS AllKids Cambodia Trabaek Early Learning Centre Project - District project 
 
Vocational Youth Service 
 
Design & Creativity Awards 
Support for The Briars Special Kindergarten 
RYLA student support 
Will support a Rural Medical Scholarship in the Spencer Gulf region 
Supported a Marryatville High student to attend Operation Flinders 
Youth guest speaker from City of Norwood Payneham St Peters – Jenah Bambrick 
initiated discussions on a possible joint environmental project with Council 
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Fundraising 
 
Installation of Evaporative Coolers in the Shed 
New BBQ in cafe 
General clean up of the driveway for redeveloping the Child Care Centre 
Load of scrap metal sold 
Several sale items realised more than expected 
Publicised list of items wanted and not wanted for sale 
 
Membership and PI 
 
Signage on truck and Shed is now compliant 
New polo shirts organised 
Organised club group photo 
Purchase domain name: rotarystpeters.org.au 
New member proposed - Paul Holton 
 

 
 
Secretary’s report     
 Wendy Gaborit   
        
More work has been done to develop a common storage area for 
Club documents, reports etc. using Club Runner.   
I have created a series of folders, which can be accessed via your 
member (club runner) login.  
It’s easy to use and is a secure site.  
 
Web page, I have put a call out through to Rotaract Chair Lenard 
Sciancalepore, asking if their members would assist us in revamping 
the webpage, with the offer of the CANVA licences. 
 
New members Packs have been updated and created with thanks to 
the admin team for their contributions.  
It’s great having a team… 

 
 
Club Service report      Pamela Vaughton   
 
Shed Insurance Update 11 November 2021 
 

The next meeting of the Committee will be Friday, 19 November 10.00am at the Shed. 
This will coincide with the Friday workers’ morning tea that I will provide. 
 

Previously 
Rotary has asked each Club to examine Insurance requirements including premiums and Health and Safety 
Procedures. St Peters is reviewing Shed Operations to minimise risk to our patrons and workers. 
 

Discussion Update:  
1. Premiums – Milton has results based on information supplied by Shed Convenors and the Shed Manager 
2. Excess rubbish has been removed through a working bee and council pickup last week 
3. The Incident Book has been updated.  
4. Signs re mask wearing have been printed and displayed 
5. A list of goods Not required has been printed, displayed and published.  

It is good to see a list of WANTED GOODS as well 
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Safety at the Shed 
Next Step: it is suggested clear lines be taped to delineate clear passage around each of the work areas to help 
prevent trip hazards. This could be done in two stages….  
 

• Convenors and workers to temporary tape/mark and test over a period of a month or so…. And 
review/discuss with a view to permanent tape being procured/supplied 

• The future of the wide aisle be discussed – Portability? Trip Hazards? Safe Distancing? 

• A tick-off safety checklist pertaining to our Shed Sales be started…. 

• Any other current issues? 

• Thanks to all Shed folk for their ongoing help with this topic 

• It is envisaged the next Insurance Shed Review take place Friday 14 January 
 
Facebook – Wonderful Rotary and Club information being regularly updated.  
Our thanks to Wendy. 
 

 
Fundraising report      David Heilbronn  

 
Notes from the Fundraising Meeting 9 November 2021 

• Attendance:  David Heilbronn, David Strange, Tony Camporeale 

• Backing-up Shed Operations 
o David Strange will allocate one Saturday morning per month to help on Electrical 

• Risk Management Committee(RMC) 
o The Committee will meet at the Shed on 19 November 
o Need to revamp all Shed Qualifications processes – action RMC  

• Gumtree – still limping but Jim has volunteered to help 
o I try to dedicate my Saturday morning to this but recently I have been co-opted to help in the Shop 
o Sold Singer 222K for $1275 on Gumtree 

• Rosters for 2021-22 
o 4th quarter – Sue Bardy 
o 1st-2nd quarters 2022 – probably Jenny 

• Reopening of Café 
o Only closing if 50% or more rain predicted in the morning by BOM 

• Notification from Council re using our driveway for redeveloping the Child Care Centre 
o 11 pallet boxes have been emptied at the Wednesday (free) 
o Work will start on 15 Nov 

• Evap Coolers (David / Jim) 
o Completed 
o The Final SCP6 Round Report has been submitted to the Australian Government 
o James Stevens MP will come and inspect the Coolers on a Saturday TBD 

• Glass Replacement for Counters (Rod) 
o Rod convalescing 
o New crack in one counter 

• Café BBQ 
o The new electric griddle has been installed 
o A 15 amp circuit has been installed 

• Sealing the Roof 
o Tony C taking the lead 
o Advice from plumbers is to make arrangements when it is raining and spot fix rather than re screw 

the whole roof 
o Deferred until next winter 
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• Budget items for 2021-22 
o Evap Coolers ($5K from Club, $2K from John George) 
o Glass replacement $400 

• Fundraising Documents on Club Google Drive 
o Relocated to my personal Dropbox due to Google Upgrade problems 
o The Club needs to create its own Dropbox – action Board 

 

 

 
Community report      David Birkedale  

 
The Community Committee met on 28th September and confirmed the following. 
The community committee did not meet in October due to a combination of special meetings and sickness on my 
part. Therefore no new decisions have been made. 
 
Committed   Donations.  
 
These items are confirmed but not yet paid to the recipients. 
TADSA (Technical Aid for the Disabled)   $3000.00 
 
 K9 assistance dogs.                                                    $1000. 
 
Hut Street Centre    $2000.00 
------------------------------------------ 
The following approximate provisions are likely 
to be committed in the near future. 
 
Music for Dementia    $2000.00 – held in reserve at this time. 
Hut Street Centre    $2000.00 
Food Bank SA                                       $2000.00        
      
                                                           
Uniting Communities Christmas Hampers            $1000.00 
Provision for Speakers meals   $200.00  
 
These items and others will be considered. 

• St Peters Community Garden                                     

• Hope Springs Dog Rescue                                            

• Sight For All                                                                                                                 

• Clipper Ship Adelaide                                                    

• Parkinson’s SA – Donation                                                                                         

• Catherine House – Donation          
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INTERNATIONAL SERVICE MEETING – CLUB ASSEMBLY  -16TH NOVEMBER 2021 
The International  Committee has met regularly this year & last met on 19th October 2021.  
Report on projects. 

1. All Kids, Cambodia – RAWCS Prep Trabaek Early Learning Centre Project  
Fundraising for the  RAWCS Prep Trabaek Early Learning Centre Project is progressing well. Donations are now being 
received with $11,426 having been donated to 30th October. This includes the $10,000 donation from our Club. 
Advice has been received that a donation of $2,500 from the Rotary Club of Unley has been received by RAWC & that 
this donation will appear on the November statement. 
  

2. All Kids, Cambodia – Garden Party Fundraiser 
Rotarian John George has advised the Club  that a committee has been formed to coordinate the proposed AllKids 
Garden Party  fundraiser. Rotarians Arthur Manser & Phil Smith have agreed to be on the committee.  This event is 
planned to be held on 27th March 2022.  It is hoped to raise up to $15,000 for AllKids. 
 

3. Books for Lesotho Inc  
An additional 6 boxes of books have now been delivered to Books for Lesotho by Rotarian John Dubberley. 
Unfortunately David Linn was not available on the day the books were delivered. An update from David Linn on the 
current situation in Lesotho following the passing of Mme Mosa Muso, (a key figure in the establishment & ongoing 
operation of Books for Lesotho) will be sought.  
 

4. Birthing Kit Foundation of Australia (BKFA) - Birthing Kit Assembly. 
On Tuesday 26th October our weekly Rotary meeting was held at the Rotary Shed, Linde Reserve, Stepney. A group of 
34 Rotarians, partners & guests assembled to undertake the assembly of 600 birthing kits for the Birthing Kit 
Foundation, Australia. Following the brief formal meeting,  the procedure for the Birthing Kit Assembly was explained 
by International Chair, Phil Smith. The participants then had to wash their hands & glove up in preparation for the 
assembling of the kits. The production line method for our kit assembly was used. To enable the production to run 
smoothly,  six hundred plastic birthing sheets had already been folded & inserted in their plastic bags at a previous 
working bee held by the International Committee.  The procedure was quite straight forward with each of the  
components (soap, gloves, gauze, scalpel & string) being added along the assembly line. The package was then rolled 
up & inserted in the plastic bag with the birthing sheet. The completed birthing kits were then packed into  boxes, 
each containing 100 birthing kits.. Later the six boxes were  sealed ready for collection. The assembly of the kits took 
a little over an hour. Following the assembly a pizza meal organised by Rotarian Greg Rogers was enjoyed by all. A 
written report was provided to the bulletin editor for publication.  
 

5. Donations to International Rotary programs & programs supported by RI  
Good Plant Solutions for Rotary 
On the  14th of September, Una Hobday was our guest speaker via Zoom & address the Club on          “ Good Plant 
Solutions for Rotary”.  Una is the Chair for Food Plant Solutions Rotary Action Group and is a PDG and operates out 
of Tasmania. Following this presentation it was resolved by the committee to make a donation of $1000 to this 
organisation. Una is to be invited to attend a meeting via Zoom when the presentation will  be made. 

 
Phil Smith 
Chair, International Service Committee. 
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 Vocational/Youth Report     Romaine Dawson 
 
1.Design and Creativity Project  
 
 Greg Rogers led the Design and Creativity Awards Night this year. The committee provided excellent 
support.  Certificates were prepared by Pam Vaughton and a successful, happy evening was enjoyed by approx. 80 
people 9 students made personal presentations supported by their teachers. I would like to consider a different 
approach next year to ensure we have a wider selection of Creativity and to widen interest and perhaps see girls 
involved. Apparently, Marden Senior College is changing their curriculum and is unlikely to be involved. 
The San Giorgio Centre dinner was $25 pp . The total evening cost approx. $1375  
 
2.Environmental Project. 
 
Chris Dawson is leading our new Environmental project and is negotiating Norwood Council support (per the letter 
circulated) for the new Environmental project we are hoping to organise. ) We will need to plan criteria for the small 
grants we plan on making available to applicants. This project may eventually need to be a full club involvement, and 
a wider issue than just Youth and Vocations. With the backing and advertising to be done by the Council it will 
provide our club with free advertising. We asked for this kind of support and are delighted with the interest and 
support offered.  
We think grants up to $ 1000 would likely be needed for an applicant to purchase plants. The details will be worked 
out by our committee and taken to the Club and Board once parameters are worked out. 
 
3.Environmental Proposal 
 
A brief consideration of raised planters for disabled students (wheelchair bound) at East Adelaide and The Briars will 
be explored. Chris and Romaine and Sonia will follow this up with Adelaide East. Sonia and Sue will approach The 
Briars kindergarten. Cost, Size, usefulness for the handicapped and their involvement with planting etc is being 
discussed initially with East Adelaide Education Centre. 
 

 
  
Membership report      Brian Kretschmer  
 
New members  
a. It is pleasing that Paul Holton has accepted an invitation to join our club and his induction is being scheduled for 
23rd November, evening of the District Governor Visit 
b. Discussion with another possible new member also taking place. 
9.2 Extending our Reach 
a. Members encouraged to ask any friends, family, associates if they would like a copy of our Bulletin - Already asking 
presenters. Can unsubscribe after if they wish. 
9.3 Informing the community what Rotary and our club does 
a. RC St Peters brochures are continuing to be given out to people with each purchase at the shed 
9.4 Updating our Shed & Truck signs 
a. Photo of members in front of the new shed sign and also of the truck have been sent to Robin LeGallez for the 
district website update 
9.5 Local Businesses – no action this month 
a. The committee is drafting an introductory letter which will be used to introduce Rotary and our club to local 
businesses. Aiming to “door knock” in first after the New Year 
9.6 Partnerships with Council/Politicians etc. 
a. A letter of introduction of our new President to the NPSP Council Mayor and ward councilors have been sent out. 
9.7 Getting to know your club and members 
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a. Behind the Badge – to be included in program after the New Year 
b. Planning to have presentations on our club history as well as what our committees do 
9.8 social media 
a. This is mainly our website and Facebook – Need our club directors to submit to Wendy for our website 
9.9. Citations 
Will discuss at Club assembly the draft for Board approx. 
 

 
 
St Peters Probus Club visit to the Rotary Shed 
 
On Friday 12th November around 30 members of the St Peters Probus Club visited the Rotary Shed in Linde Reserve. 
Rotary club president Keith Payne gave the group some history about the Rotary organisation and the St Peters club, 
Phil Smith related the history of the shed and Romaine Dawson spoke about the Youth projects undertaken by the 
club. 
 
Although most of the Probus members live in the local area, many said they did not know the Shed existed. They had 
a good look around the Shed and were invited to return on a Saturday when it was open for sales. 
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Meeting Roster 
 

Day Tuesday Tuesday Tuesday 

Date 23-Nov-21 30-Nov-21 7-Dec-21 

Meeting 3204 3205 3206 

Venue Kensington Hotel Kensington Hotel Kensington Hotel 

Topic / Guest 

Speaker 

District Governor Jeff & 

Jenny Neale Visit 

"Stuart Pope Project Manager 

N P & S P Council " 
AGM 

Chairperson Keith Payne Wendy Gaborit Keith Payne 

Vote of Thanks Arthur Manser David Birkedale Arthur Manser 

Special DG Visit  AGM 

Reception John George Ann Price Sue Bardy 

Cashier 1  Marlene Balacco Milton Jones 

Cashier 2 Dave Strange Carmel O'Reilly David Strange 

Steward Angela Williams Tony Camporeale John Gallehawk 

Invocation John George Ann Price Sue Bardy 

Bulletin Pam Vaughton Pam Vaughton Pam Vaughton 

Information Spot Jenny Neale   

Sergeant Arthur Manser Bill Winslow Phil Smith 

Information 
Saturday 27 November Polio 

Ute at the Shed 
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Shed Roster 

 
THE TEAM LEADER IS RESPONSIBLE FOR THE TEAM  

FOR FOLLOWING THE SHED GUIDELINES AND BANKING THE DAY'S TAKINGS 
 

THE COVID 19 PLAN MUST ALWAYS BE FOLLOWED 
 

 

Day Saturday Saturday Saturday 

Date 20-Nov-21 27-Nov-21 4-Dec-21 

Special 1    

Special 2    

Covid Marshall 1 Barb Joy Sonia Schepetiuk Peter Hewitt 

Covid Marshall 2 Finish 12md   

FRONT COUNTER    

Team Leader - Counter Sales Greg Rogers Chris Dawson Jim Owler 

Counter Sales 1 Trenna Kretschmer Romaine Dawson Betty Owler 

Counter Sales 2 Rachel Elliot Milton Jones Pam Vaughton 

General Help John Bested Sonia Schepetiuk Sue Bardy 

  Brian Kretschmer 

Polio Ute Visit 
 

CAFÉ/BBQ  David Strange Rod Carey 

Coffee 1  Angela Williams 
Jen Carey 

Pancakes 

Goods In Bill Winslow Sue Bardy Sue Bardy 

Assisting Small Household John Seeliger John Seeliger  John Seeliger 

Emergencies Phil Smith Phil Smith Phil Smith 

Pick up Crew 1 Pauline Yates Pauline Yates Pauline Yates 

Pick up Crew 2 Marlene Balacco Marlene Balacco Marlene Balacco 

 
 

PLEASE NOTE: START TIME IS 7.45 am 
 
 


